
 

Learn, Care, Grow Together 
Friday 3rd December 2021 

 

Dear Parent/ carer 

The term is closing in fast as we approach the countdown to Christmas holidays. 

We have seen the cold weather biting hard this week and we have all battled 

against the chill. This has been particularly challenging given our need for 

ventilating the school building as part of our COVID safety measures. The virus has 

not gone away and so it is vital we all take responsibility for each other’s safety. 

Our latest risk assessment 

and letter to parents can be 

found on our website. 

 

I would like to thank all staff, children and parents of 

Highampton this week for braving the challenges we 

have faced with our recent Covid-19 outbreak. In such 

a small school and close community, this has posed 

some thoughtful and considered responses and we 

understand how the situation can raise anxiety and 

uncertainty in the community. 

What has been clear is how we have all pulled 

together to ensure the children attending school are 

as safe as possible and how staff have adjusted their 

planning to make remote learning available once 

more. 

We hope that our measures taken will prevent any 

more cases and we continue to work with you to 

ensure this happens. Unfortunately, we will not be 

able to have parents to view our upcoming Christmas 

play ‘The Nutcracker’ but instead we will film the 

production for parents to see. Apologies we are not 

able to facilitate what we hoped for at this special 

time of year. 

Highampton Primary School 
Church Rd, Highampton, 
Beaworthy, Devon 
EX21 5LE 
 
admin@highamptonprimary.org.uk 
01409 231339 
 
Mrs Deirdre A Petersen (Principal) 
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Attendance 

Our attendance expectations are in line with the DfE (Department for Education) 

guidance which state that: 

Attendance is mandatory. The usual rules on attendance continue to apply. Non 

attendance in relation to Covid 19 is set out in line with government and PHE guidance. 

Only pupils who are symptomatic or have a positive test result are required to self-

isolate. In summary, to remind you of the guidance - 

• Pupils who have symptoms of COVID-19, or have had a positive lateral flow 

device (LFD) test, should self-isolate and get a PCR test to confirm. 

• If a pupil tests negative and if they feel well, they can stop self-isolating and 

return to school. If the pupil remains unwell following the test (such as with a 

different illness), then they will be recorded as ill.  

• If a pupil tests positive, they should continue to self-isolate in line with public 

health guidance.  

We want all pupils who are well and able to attend in school and learning until the end 

of term. Non-attendance will affect learning progress and we want to work with you to 

ensure pupils are safe in school. Many thanks for your support in this important matter. 

 

Inclusion 

To enact our Trust value, EQUITY, and to mark ‘International Day of People with 

Disability’ on 3rd December, Highampton children will be thinking about the theme 

‘Fighting for rights in the post-COVID era.’ Pupils were able to discuss what they know 

about disability and if the pandemic has made us more aware of disabilities. Pupils were 

able to reflect on the universal experience of lockdown and how restrictions have 

prompted us to be more mindful of what everyday life can be like for many people 

living with disability.  

 

Good behaviour update 

Highampton Primary School encourages all children to value themselves and each 

other, to become caring members of the community by taking responsibility for 

themselves, their actions and their choices.  

 

  



Learn, Care, Grow together 
The expectation is that everyone in our school: - 

 

• Follows our Golden Rules (co-constructed with the children) 

• Respects our Trust co-operative values 

• Shows courtesy, care and respect for others  

• Is honest and truthful  

• Works and plays together cooperatively 

• Moves about the school in a quiet, orderly manner  

• Has respect for school property and the property of others 

Through collaboration with the children we have revamped our school rules to a set of 

‘Golden Rules’ that we are all expected to follow. 

 



Please talk to your child at home about the Golden Rules and how they are displaying 

them in school. We wish to maintain our high levels of good behaviour at Highampton 

and the children have been amazing at following the rules so far! 

Reading over the Christmas break 

We are not home learning over the Christmas period but encourage you to continue 

listening and recording hearing your child read. A child that loves reading often finds 

school more enjoyable, learns better and gets more opportunities. Reading with your 

child at home helps to promote a love of reading as well as help them to improve their 

reading skills. 

 

More information for parents can be found here - Place2Be: Parenting Smart: Reading 

with your child. Thank you for your ongoing support with your child’s reading. Together, 

we are helping children love reading and through practising their skills we can make 

such a difference to their learning! 

Our main aim over the next fortnight is to ensure the safety of our staff, pupils and 

families so that we can enjoy some much needed family time over the Christmas break.  

Stay safe, stay well and have a wonderful weekend! 

 

Kind regards, 

 

https://parentingsmart.place2be.org.uk/article/reading-with-your-child
https://parentingsmart.place2be.org.uk/article/reading-with-your-child


 

 

 

 

POPPY APPEAL 

Highampton School collected £56 in aid of The Royal British Legion during its recent 

Poppy Appeal.  Thank you. 

 

FOR SALE:  Do you need a new fleece?  There is a brand new school uniform fleece 

(size 9/10yrs) available immediately from Mrs Dimmock-Wright available at cost of 

£12.75. 

  



Celebration Assemblies 
 

Week ending 19th November 

    

Learner of the Week: Ellarose for wonderful independent 

learning all week 

Tarka Class: Santiago for always being ready to learn 

Ruby Class:  Kit for taking pride in his presentation 

Ruby Heart: Hugo for always displaying kind and caring behaviour and 

good sharing 

 

 

Week ending 26th November 

 

Learner of the Week: Sophia for being confident enough to 

articulate your learning to support others 

Tarka Class: Albie for showing improved effort and concentration in 

writing 

Ruby Class: Ruben for showing resilience in Maths with column subtraction 

Ruby Heart: Isla for being so sweet to Lexi when she was upset after a 

fall 

 



GALLERY 

 

 

Homework celebration - sharing learning with parents 

 
 

Materials learning - building a 

dinosaur in Tarka class 

 

  

Ruby Class writing their reaction to a real fire for poetry. 



 

DATES FOR YOUR DIARY 
Thursdays:  PE with Mr Pugh 

Fridays:  French with Mrs Jordan KS2 

   Drama with Show Up (Mrs Davis) 

 

8TH DECEMBER:  DEVON WILDLIFE TRUST SESSION 

10th DECEMBER: 2PM THE NUTCRACKER – SCHOOL 

PRODUCTION IN VILLAGE HALL. 

    & CHRISTMAS JUMPER DAY 

13th DECEMBER:         CHRISTMAS LUNCH  

16th DECEMBER:  SANTA VISIT   

17th DECEMBER:           LAST DAY OF TERM 

 

SPRING TERM – 5th January – 9 April 2022| NON-PUPIL DAY 4th January 2022 

 

HALF TERM BREAK – 21st -25th February inclusive 2022 

Tarka Class – Materials Learning: Testing materials; What is waterproof and what is not. 


